Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked for:

Southern Water are reviewing their policies in relation to screening long distance aqueducts, under Part 10(l), Schedule 2, of the Town and Country (EIA) Regulations 2011. We wish to review recent practice in the application of the EIA regulations to this type of project. To assist us we request that you provide the following data for your Authority for the years 2011 to 2015 inclusive:

1) For each long distance aqueduct project voluntarily submitted as an EIA Development: 

1a) Your reference number for the development.

1b) The length of the aqueduct.

2) For each EIA screening request made under Part 10(l), to your Authority:

2a) Your reference number for the request.

2b) The length of the aqueduct. 

2c) The decision, i.e. EIA Development or Not EIA Development

3) Any long distance aquifer projects identified by your Authority as requiring EIA Screening but not already within the two categories above:

3a) Your reference number for the request.

3b) The length of the aqueduct. 

3c) The decision, i.e. EIA Development or Not EIA Development

I would be grateful if you could provide the information requested above using the attached excel spreadsheet and rename the spreadsheet with the name of your authority.
We have no record of applications of this nature in the city.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk

Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

